July 13, 2013

Society Of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

## Minutes of the July 10, 2013 Meeting

The July meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held July 10, 2013 at Godfather's Pizza, 7002 Johnson Drive, Mission, KS. There were 13 in attendance. Mike Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:08PM and he asked Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the June meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Chriss Scherer and the second by Steve Hendrix. The motion passed.

Kirk Chestnut, Kansas City EAS chairman, stated that there was no EAS news to report.

John Gray, chapter program chairman, said that the August meeting program will be presented by Chris Childes of Satellite Engineering Group. His topic will be *In House Video Distribution*. The meeting will be held in the community room of KCPT-TV.

Chriss Scherer, chapter certification chairman, remarked that the next local exams will be given November 1-11 and that the registration deadline is September 13th. As always, Chriss is willing to proctor an exam almost anytime.

Chriss also reminded us about the SBE national Jubilee Project. The Jubilee Project is a special opportunity for individuals who have allowed their SBE certification to lapse, to reinstate it with no exam required. The Jubilee Project, named for the SBE 50th anniversary that takes place in 2014, is for those who previously held an SBE certification that expired from January 1999 through January 2012. The project is open now through April 30, 2014. There is a special application form on the national SBE website.

There was no new or old business.

The motion to adjourn the meeting was by Ed Treese and the second by Kirk Chestnut.

Ken Dillard of Digital Nirvana presented the program that discussed compliance monitoring for captions and loudness in TV transmission.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary